BRIGG TOWN COUNCIL 

Monday 23 July 2018

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    BRIGG TOWN COUNCIL 

MEETING – MONDAY 23 JULY 2018
Vice Chairman – Councillor Brian Parker (in the Chair)
Present: Councillors M Campion, D Dunderdale, C Dyson, Mrs A Eardley, Mrs J Gibbons, Miss J Kitching, L Mikkonen, B Parker, Mrs S Riggall, C Sherwood, Mrs P Smith, M Storey, R Waltham.
In attendance:
Dinah Lilley – Town Clerk


Rev Trudy Hobson – Brigg Curate 
Also Present:
Nigel Fisher - Brigg Blog 

35.
To Receive Apologies and Approve Reasons for Absence
Councillors D Campbell, Mrs T Campbell, and J Truepenny.
Councillor Waltham gave apologies for Cllrs N Sherwood and L Sherwood.

Proposed: Cllr
A Eardley
Seconded: Cllr B Parker
36.
TO CONSIDER THE SUSPENSION OF THE MEETING FOR THE PURPOSE OF PRAYER.

It was resolved that Standing Orders should be suspended for the purpose of prayer.

Proposed: Cllr P Smith

Seconded: Cllr S Riggall
Members were led in prayer by the Rev Trudy Hobson.
It was resolved that Standing Orders should be reinstated.

Proposed: Cllr P Smith
Seconded: Cllr D Dunderdale
37.
a)  To Record any Declarations of Interest by any member of the council in respect of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring interests should identify the Agenda Item and the type of interest being declared.


Cllr Kitching declared a personal interest in agenda item 13, the Flower Festival.

b)  To note any dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the Agenda Items listed below.

None
38.
Police Matters

Whilst no report had been received from the Police, Councillor Eardley wished to raise the fact that she had had two occasions recently when she had attempted to contact the police, once concerning a Child Protection issue and once regarding Anti‑Social Behaviour.  On neither occasion was she able to get put through to someone to speak to.  Cllr Waltham would pass this to the Chief Constable.
39. 
To receive any correspondence (for information only).
· Replies from Duke and Duchess of Sussex, and Duke and Duchess of Cambridge

· Ledbury Review

· ERNLLCA Newsletter

· VANL Newsletters June and July

· Rail Lincs Newsletter

· NL Aviation Festival

· Brigg Blog Update

40.
To receive the update on any outstanding issues from the clerk. 

· An update was given on bus routes, as raised by Cllr Campion at the last meeting.  Cllr Waltham would look into the matter further.

· All (workable) allotments had now got tenants, following publicity on Brigg Blog
· An application had been submitted for the Tommy silhouettes, no response yet.
· Handyperson appointed – Cllrs to notify office of any jobs needing doing
· Work had commenced on the refurbishment of the War Memorial.
41.
Public Question Time


None

42.
To Receive any Questions from Members.


None

43.
To Receive a report from the North Lincolnshire Ward Councillors.

Cllr Waltham gave a verbal report to the meeting.
· Free swimming had commenced for under 16s, and there was subsidised transport with CallConnect for children.
· An extra £3m had been secured for road resurfacing and part of Brigg was being done.

· 70 LED lights had been installed and some others were due to be finalised.

Cllr Campion raised a matter of a tap which had been leaking significantly over the weekend at Stennets Market.  This had wasted a high volume of water, and had been fixed by being switched off, however supply needed to be reinstated as soon as possible ready for the horsefair.  The last meeting had agreed that it would be sensible to leave the Monument toilets open overnight to enable travellers to use them, Cllr Waltham had spoken to the Gypsy and Traveller Liaison Officer to arrange this, and would raise the matter of the tap.
44.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS.

i. To approve the minutes of Full Council Monday 25 June 2018
It was resolved that the minutes of the Full Council meeting of 25 June 2018 be approved.

Proposed: Cllr R Waltham

Seconded: Cllr Campion
ii. It was resolved that 
a) the minutes of Planning Committee Monday 25 June 2018 be noted.
b) the minutes of the Personnel Committee Monday 9 July 2018 be noted
Proposed: Cllr Kitching

Seconded: Cllr C Sherwood
45.
To receive reports from members delegated to serve on outside bodies and working groups.

· Masterplan and Arches
Cllr Waltham noted the success of the Arches fundraising meal which had raised £661.  A Planning application was to be submitted for the Arches.  Thanks were expressed to Cllr Dyson for his support and working with the designer.  Cllr Parker also thanked Cllr Kitching for arranging the fundraising evening.
· Millennium Green and Holocaust Memorial
Cllr Waltham stated that costs for the Memorial were being investigated.  Cllr C Sherwood commented on a recent spate of anti-social behaviour on the Millennium Green, this was to be monitored by the Police.
· Angel Suite Review
A date was to be scheduled for the meeting of the Angel Suite Review Group.

· Grass Cutting, Parish Paths and Millennium Green working group to meet at 6.30pm on 25 July at the Buttercross.
· Brigg in Bloom (to meet on 30 July)
Cllr Riggall reported back on the judging of the East Midlands in Bloom, and noted that the judges had been pleased to see some of the volunteers present at their plots and to speak to them, and they had also been impressed with the portfolio which had been put together.  Cllr Parker complimented all those involved.  Cllr Kitching noted that it was important to continue with the maintenance of plots, as the CPRE judging had yet to take place.
· Litter Picking Group 
Cllr Riggall fed back on progress with the litter picking allocation of areas, and noted that some areas still needed to be covered.  A date was to be set for the next ‘pick’.
· Christmas Lights Switch On 
A date was to be set for the meeting (to include members of the BTBP).  The clerk stated that this needed to be soon as there were forms to be completed and sent to NLC regarding the lights.

· Young Person’ Award 
The Clerk had circulated the criteria for the Magrath Award, but no meeting had yet been set.
· Garden Competition Entries 
The closing date had now passed and a good amount of entries received.  Councillors T Campbell, Eardley and Kitching, and the Clerk, were to assess all the entries the following week and decide on winners.  Awards were to be presented at the Mayor’s Coffee Morning on 1 September.
· War Memorial Names Additions 
The group had not yet met, but guidance had been sought on criteria for adding names, none appeared to be available.
46.
To agree that the Clerk be permitted to attend the SLCC National Conference
The Clerk informed the members that this year’s National Conference for the Society of Local Council Clerks was to be held at Forest Pines, so the Clerk could attend as a day delegate and not need accommodation.



It was resolved that the Clerk be permitted to attend the SLCC National Conference as a day delegate on 10 and 11 October 2018.
Proposed: Cllr
Campion

Seconded: Cllr Eardley
47.
To agree the arrangements for participation in the Brigg Flower Festival

Cllr Kitching had proposed at the last meeting that Brigg Town Council take part in the Churches Flower Festival.  Cllr Kitching would lead on the project, however Cllr Smith pointed out that this involved significant work, and that it was easier to pay the cost of £30 to have this done.
It was resolved that BTC pay £30 to take part in the Flower Festival.
Proposed: Cllr
Eardley

Seconded: Cllr Dunderdale
48.
To agree to the change of date of the 2019 Annual Meeting, due to the election.


The Council’s Annual meeting must take place within 14 days of an election, this was assumed to be 2 May 2019.  Therefore it was proposed to reschedule to meeting proposed for 20 May and convene this on 13 May.


The May 13 Personnel Committee will also need to be cancelled, as no committee would be in place, therefore it was proposed to use the 8 April Case of Need date for the final Personnel meeting of the year.

It was resolved that the dates be amended as proposed:
· Personnel Committee – 8 April 2019
· Annual Council – 13 May 2019
Proposed: Cllr
Dunderdale

Seconded: Cllr Kitching
49.
ACCOUNTS AND AUDIT 

a)   To Receive the following Financial Reports as at 31 May 2018 and Approve the Accounts for Payment as listed in the Appendix for Full Council and the Angel Suite

The Clerk reminded Members that when the annual budget had been set, £1,000 had been set aside for office computer replacement.  As the Clerk had had a second computer failure in less than a year, it was proposed to go ahead with two new replacements in the office.

The Clerk also noted that the Angel Suite kitchen refurbishment that had been undertaken earlier in the year required some additional work to complete it, to make it compliant with legislation, so a further spend of around £1,000 to £1,300 was proposed.

It was resolved that:
a) Two new computers be purchased for the office, and
b) The remaining work to complete the Angel Suite kitchen be agreed.
Proposed: Cllr
Storey

Seconded: Cllr Campion
Some discussion took place on the accounts and a number of queries responded to.  The Clerk advised Members that they were all entitled to see the accounts in depth in the office at any time.  Councillors Parker and Smith were to reinstate their practice of overseeing the accounts on a regular basis.
It was resolved that the accounts as submitted be approved.
· Appendix 1 attached – Full Council Accounts

Proposed: Cllr A Eardley

Seconded: Cllr S Riggall
· Appendix 2 attached – Angel Suite Accounts     

Proposed: Cllr B Parker

Seconded: Cllr A Eardley
Prior to the meeting closing Cllr Parker reminded Members of the Mayor’s Coffee Morning and Garden Competition Awards on 1 September, and also the Mayor’s Civic Service on 9 September.  It was hoped that as many Councillors as possible would support these events.
Meeting closed at 8.05 pm

Signed:  .......................................................... Chairman Full Council                                                                                                               Monday, 24 September 2018
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